
 
 

 
 
Cllr Carl Les 
Chairman 
North Yorkshire Police, Fire and Crime Panel 
Via email: cllr.carl.les@northyorks.gov.uk 
 
 

31 January 2024 
 
 

 
Dear Carl 

CHIEF CONSTABLE, NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE 

Thank you for sight of the Panel’s report following the confirmation hearing on 11 January 2024.  

I was grateful for the Panel’s support for my preferred candidate, and I am pleased formally to confirm that I am 

appointing Mr Forber to the role. He will take command of NYP as Chief Constable on 1 April 2024.  

My Decision Notice to that effect will be published shortly.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
Zoë Metcalfe  
Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner for North Yorkshire  
 


